
From: Chambers - Watson VP  

Sent: Wednesday, 6 April 2016 3:02 PM 
To: Laurie Moloney 

Cc: dane@seaswift.com.au; 'Ben Cooper' 
Subject: RE: AM2016/5-substantive issues in Ports, Harbours and Enclosed Water Vessels of Modern 

Awards 2010 and Seagoing Industry Award 2010 - 4 Yearly Review 

 
Dear Mr Moloney, 
 
I refer to our telephone conversation today in response to your correspondence of 24 March 2016 
and wish to confirm the following.  
 
Additional proposed variations 
 
As you are aware, the Full Bench in AM2016/5 has been convened to hear and determine certain 
matters in relation to the Ports, Harbours and Enclosed Water Vessels Award 2010 and the Seagoing 
Award 2010 (see summary of proposed variations).  
 
If Sea Swift wish for other variations to be considered, it should file an application with the 
Commission in the form of an outline of submissions, identifying any substantive claims or variations 
being pursued. The written outline should identify the scope of any evidentiary material that is to be 
filed. It should also indicate whether it submits that the additional proposed variations should be 
dealt with by the Full Bench in AM2016/5 or a differently constituted Full Bench.  
 
The application should be filed with amod@fwc.gov.au, but addressed to the chambers of Justice 
Ross, President.  
 
Subscribing to updates 
 
The best way to be kept informed of the Review process and matter AM2016/5 is via the 
Commission’s subscription service. This subscription email is the primary way we communicate with 
interested parties when information about award related proceedings is published on the 
Commission‘s website, including 4 Yearly Review information. 
 
If you are new to the subscription service, there are two types of award subscription options 
available to clients in regards to awards, award updates and award matters. 
 
1. My awards—Updates 
By subscribing to My awards—Updates, you will receive an email when an award has been updated, 
or when a document has been issued about an award that does not vary the award (such as a 
decision). 
 
2. My awards—All matters 
By subscribing to My awards—All matters, you will receive an email when an application to vary a 
modern award has been lodged or an award is being reviewed, and when any associated material is 
issued or received. This includes information about proceedings, submissions, hearing details and 
decisions.  
 
**NOTE: This is a high volume service and you may receive emails about awards other than those for 
which you have subscribed and at times more than one email a day. 
 

http://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/summary-subs-group-3-040416.pdf
mailto:amod@fwc.gov.au


You can create a new account or modify your existing subscription by logging in to the subscription 
service from this page: Subscribe to updates.  
 
To receive all notifications in regards to the 4 Yearly Review (for example, when notices of listings, 
notifications, submissions etc. are posted) tick the All matters box when subscribing to the award/s. 
This is a separate service to the Award updates.  
 
If you are a current subscriber to the award you will be notified via the subscription service when the 
award review page has been updated. To add an award to your subscription, under the Subscriptions 
tab, select ‘My Awards’ and use the Search and subscribe to Awards option to find the relevant 
award/s.  
For example, select MA000122 for the Seagoing Industry Award 2010 and tick the ‘award matters’ 
checkbox. 
 
You can also access the Subscription service via the Commission’s homepage: 

 Scroll down the webpage to Quick Links 

 Click on the Subscribe to updates link. 
 
(The username and password will be required each time you log in). 
 
Please note: this subscription service will automatically remove subscribers where emails are 
repeatedly bounced back to the Commission (i.e. are returned to us as being undeliverable). 
 
I hope you find this information of some assistance. If you have any further questions please contact 
amod@fwc.gov.au and they will assist you with setting up your subscription. 
 
Regards, 
 
Ingrid Fraser 
Associate to Vice President Watson 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel: +61 3 8656 4521 
Fax: +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.watson.vp@fwc.gov.au 
 
11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 
www.fwc.gov.au 
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